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Tel: 9948 2257       Fax: 9907 0342 

 Principal’s Report 
 

Thursday 30th Nov- 11:20am in Bicentennial Garden-Thank You Morning Tea.  
Friday 1st Dec 9:30am Years 3 to 6 Presentation Day 
Monday 4th Dec 2:15pm Year 3 and 4 Dance Parent Expo 
Monday 4th-6th Dec Year 5 Great Aussie Bush Camp—students arrive 7:30am for 8:00am departure 

Tuesday 5th Dec 9:30am Year 1 and 2 Presentation Day Assembly 
Wednesday 6th Dec 9:30am Kindergarten Graduation Assembly 
Thursday 7th Dec 9:30am Sports Presentation Day 
Friday 8th Dec 9:30am Year 5 Gaming/Influential Person Parent Expo  
Friday 8th Dec 2:20pm Kinder Dance Parent Expo  

 

School Spectacular 
Congratulations to the Senior Choir who participated in the Schools Spectacular last weekend. Thank you to 
Miss Esparraga, Mrs Johnson and Mrs Lutton for assisting the students. The Year 6 students and staff were 
fortunate enough to attend the event on Friday and witnessed a spectacular showcase. The choir were able to 
perform on the stage as well with the amazing number of talented performers. See page 8 for student names. 

 

Leadership / Influential Person –Friday 8th Dec 9:30am in hall 
Congratulations to Year 5 students with their Influential Leadership Gaming project. This is a new initiative 
and we thank Mr Richards and all the Year 5 teachers for encouraging our students to research people who 

have led inspirational lives despite many challenges and adversity. This has been a wonderful lead up for their 
roles as Year 6 leaders in 2018.  Please see more information on page 4. 

 

Year 6 Graduation 

Thank you to Sue McLean for her tireless work in organising the students and staff for this event,                          
Mary Landrak who organised the graphic design for the 2017 Year Book, Renata Belacastro & Melissa                  
Mander-Jones for decorations, Marie-Claire Johnston & Melissa Mander-Jones for organising fundraising, Jody 
Phillips as committee member and Nicole Macnicol for the Year book and overseeing the organisation,       
Cath Williams for the organisation of Manly Golf Club as a venue and to Cath and her staff on the night, the 
Year 6 teachers, all the teachers who supported our Year 6 students and of course the 2017 Graduating      
students. It was a wonderful night with one of the biggest turnout of parents in attendance.   

 

Sport Elections  
Congratulations to the students who were nominated to write speeches on Monday afternoon for the Sport 
Captain Elections. Once again, the students rose to the occasion with very sensible speeches that were                  

respectful of the leadership positions. Congratulations to the following students who are listed on page 6. 

 

Thank you Morning Tea 
A Thank You Morning Tea is being held tomorrow Thursday 30th November as a token of appreciation from 
the school staff to thank all the Scripture teachers, Volunteers, P&C Executive and all parents and caregivers 

who have assisted our school. We also want to thank all the families who are leaving our school in 2017 after 
many years of partnership and support with Manly West school. Thank you for 
your wonderful contributions.  

 

PSSA Summer Sport Finals  
Congratulations to the Summer PSSA Cricket Team who won the grand Final. 

 

Student news  

Congratulations Octavia Williams of Year 4 who has been selected in the Manly 
Warringah Under 12 Women’s Division 1 representative basketball team for 
2018. 

Congratulations to the Manly West Warriors Basketball Team who won their 
semi finals last night; Jude Kirkham, Charlie Highnam, Robert King, Eve 
Dowse, Jack Beverly, Harry Newton, Felix Wallace, Sam Rundle and Millie Rundle. 
Mrs Julie Organ 

WEBSITE:  http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  EMAIL:  manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au P&C www.manlywestpandc.org.au 
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  Respect          Responsibility         Aspire 
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From the Deputy’s Desk  

 

Expectation Certificates: Taj McLean, Sarah Zeppel, Ruby Pepar,                   

Daniel McLean, Jessie Johnston, Georgia Ball, Bianca Fletcher,                        

Cali Sanders, Rosa Mawdsley, Harris Klettner, Erin Butcher,                           

Oliver Fergusson, Chase Perrett, Joshua Saadeh, Beau Kelley and                   

Johnny Emmerson. 

Bronze: Rosie Quinn, James Ford 

Silver: Margot Morel Schmitt, Xenia Beck 
 
Great Aussie Bush Camp. 

Our Year 5 teachers and students depart early Monday morning at 8:00am for The Great Aussie Bush Camp at 
Tea Gardens. Students will have the opportunity to participate in challenges that include Dual Flying Fox, Raft                 

building, the Giant Swing, Lost Island, canoeing, archery and other team building activities. We look forward to 
hearing about their adventures and personal achievements and wish them good weather and a wonderful time. 
A huge thank you to Mrs Johnson, Ms Martz, Ms FitzGerald and Ms McLeod for organising and supervising the 
camp at such a busy time of the school year.  
 

High School Orientation Day 
Next Tuesday, December 5 is High School Orientation Day for Year 6 students. They will have the opportunity to 
attend the high school they are enrolled in for Year 7 and learn about expectations and procedures to assist 
their transition.  
 

Band Christmas Night 

Thank you to Penny Coucill, Nicole Macnicol and all the parents and students for the Christmas Band night 
which is a wonderful way to celebrate the year and all the successes and achievements.  

Mrs Sue McLean 
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From the Deputy’s Desk  
 

Congratulations to the following students for gaining 4 Expectation Cards to receive an               

Expectation Card.  

Caden Badstue, Ella George, Juliet Yardley, Owen Thwaites, Casper Bartley, Carla 

Hodey, Chase Lyall, Aurnia O'Brien, Henry Downer, Harvey Collins, Felix Stephens,                             

Hudson Rhydderch, Oliver Linay-Albuquerque, Rory Pennie, Summer Hearty, Audrey reid, Iris Reid,                  

Harry Holt, Sebastain Dodds, Anneli Jaggers, Emily Murphy and Lexi Stokes. 
 

Special Congratulation to the following students for gaining a Bronze Banner: 

Owen Thwaites, Aurnia O'Brien, Henry Downer, Felix Stephens, Carla Hodey and Casper Bartley. 
 
Please note there is no K-2 Assembly this week. Banners and Expectation Certificates will be                
presented on Thursday 7th December at 12:30pm. 
 
2017 Presentation Day Assemblies 

   Years 3-6      Friday 1 December  9.30am 

   Years 1-2     Tuesday 5 December  9.30am 

   Kindergarten Graduation   Wednesday 6 December  9.30am                   

   Years 3-6 Sport Assembly   Thursday 7 December 9.30am 

 
Presentation Days are an occasion to celebrate and recognise the achievements of all students throughout the 

year. We acknowledge the efforts and achievements of all students at the Year 1-2 Presentation Assembly and 
the Years 3 -6 Presentation Assembly but please be aware that there are only a small number of awards                
presented per class and we explain this to students. Invitations have been sent home to parents of award                

recipients in Years 1-6. Invitations for the Years 3-6 Sport Assembly will be sent home shortly. All parents are 
welcome to join us, however, please note that all students will be attending so seating is limited, particularly at 
the Years 3-6 Presentation Assembly and Sports Assembly. At the Kindergarten Graduation, all students are 

presented with a certificate on stage and we encourage all Kindergarten parents to try to attend.  
These are formal assemblies and we ask that students wear full school summer uniform. 
 
Dance Expos   
A reminder that our fabulous Dance Expos are taking place next week. 

 Year 3 and 4     Monday 4th December 2:15 pm in the hall 

 Kindergarten      Friday 8th December  2:20pm in the hall. 

 

The Dance Expos showcase a semester of dance lessons and are always a treat. Students rehearse in the                   
morning session and later perform to a student audience. After lunch, they perform just for parents and                 
carers. Thank you to Mrs Amber Kriletich and Miss Morgan Randall for sharing their passion for dance with our 

students. We also thank Mr Phil Perks, our General Assistant, who assists in preparation for the many school 
events at this time of year. 
 

Combined Christmas Service Tomorrow 
Students who attend Bahai, Catholic and Protestant classes will attend the Combined Christmas Service in the 
hall tomorrow. Students who attended Ethics classes and Non-Scripture this year 
will be supervised in classrooms by Manly West teachers.    
 
If your child usually attends Ethics or Non-Scripture and you wish your child to                    
attend the Combined Christmas Service, please send a note indicating this to 

your child’s class teacher. Parents are also welcome to attend. 
 
9:20    – 10:00    3-6  Combined Service in the hall  
10:20  – 11:00   K-2  Combined Service in the hall  
 

We thank the many Scripture and Ethics teachers who volunteer their time each 

week for our students. We will acknowledge their contribution to our school at 
our special Thank You Morning Tea tomorrow at 11:20 in the Bicentennial                 
Garden. 
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Deputy Principal continued: 

Textbooks and Stationery for 2018 

As informed at the recent P & C meeting in 2018, textbooks for all grades will be again available for                      
purchase through the Flexischools website. Once this is available, we will inform parents so you can attend to 
this at your convenience. For those parents without internet access, there will be a phone number available for 

parents to call. Textbooks will be delivered to school at the beginning of the school year. 
 

Students in Years 2-6 will receive a stationery list from their class teacher for parents to source independently. We 
will bulk order stationery items from Humphreys for students in Kindergarten and Year One. These items will be               
delivered to Kindergarten and Year One classrooms in bulk and billed to the Semester One School Account.  
 
 

We need more volunteers to teach Ethics. 
No teaching experience is necessary for this position as the role is more about                      
facilitating discussion. Detailed, age-appropriate lesson plans are provided by               
Primary Ethics. 

Many parents have indicated that they would like their child to attend Ethics                
classes, however, we do not have enough volunteers to offer classes to all                   
interested students. 

Becoming a volunteer Ethics teacher is simple: 

 contact Louise Fletcher to find out more, show you how to apply and arrange an interview. 

 obtain a police check and complete various paperwork 

 attend a 2 day training course through Primary Ethics (www.primaryethics.com.au) 

 teach a 30 minute class each Thursday morning. 

 

View Mike McDonnell, a Manly West parent and Ethics teacher, speaking about teaching Ethics.   

https://primaryethics.com.au/volunteer/ethics-teacher/ 
 
Classes take place at the following times: 

Years 5 and 6   9:20 - 9:50 
Years 3 and 4    10:00 -10:30 
Kindergarten, Year 1 and 2  10:40 -11:10 
 

 

Mrs Wendy Mwanga 

The PBEL for this week is  Responsibility. 

     If given a red card from a staff member take the card to the office.  

              Say excuse me, in a clear voice and say it is an emergency. 

 

Year 5 Influential Person –Parent Expo Friday 8th Dec 9.30am in the hall. 

Our students are changing the future by learning about Computational Thinking.  
We live in a world surrounded by technology. We know that whatever field our students choose to go into as 
adults, their ability to succeed will increasingly depend on understanding how technology works.  

 

Our Year Five students have been coding projects that entertain and educate others about Influential People 

from around the world. This learning experience has allowed students to develop their computational thinking 
skills, while learning about what makes an inspiring leader or influential person. 

 

Over the next two weeks at school, we are encouraging all students in Years 3-6 to play as many of the                  

amazing games that Year Five have made. They will be asked to provide feedback, and complete a scorecard 
for each game that they have played. 

 

This project will culminate with a presentation to celebrate the amazing work that the Year Five students have 

created. We would like to invite all parents to come and participate in this presentation. This will take place on 
Friday the 8th of December, from 9:30am. 
 
Please come to the hall for a short presentation, and then we will move to the Year 5 classrooms. 

http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
https://primaryethics.com.au/volunteer/ethics-teacher/
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Year 6 Graduation Night    

Library News 

The many boxes of Scholastic Book Club orders have arrived!  A group of dedicated parents will be 
checking and delivering the orders to the classrooms soon, but as this is a HUGE order they will be 
handed out class by class and all should be delivered by the 7th of December at the latest. If you’ve 
marked it as a GIFT, you will be notified when pick it up. Thank you for your patience. 
 

I hope to see all the parent volunteers that do so much for Manly West students in our 

library at the Thank You Morning Tea tomorrow morning!  The library could not have 
such beautifully protected books, a collection full from the commission of Scholastic Book 
Club orders managed by parents, plus scanning and shelving in the library without the 
help each week by the numerous parent helpers.  Hope to see you all as you enjoy a few treats from the staff!    

 

This is the last week for borrowing books for the school year, so let’s hope you’ve chosen                  
something terrific!  If you think you’ve lost any books, please have a book hunt in your classroom 

and all over your home.  Remember to return your library books next week, as the first class in K-2 
and in Years 3-6 will receive a prize if they return ALL their library books!  Will it be YOUR 
CLASS?!?!?!?! Good luck to everyone! 

 

Happy reading! 
Ellen Swick 
Teacher Librarian 
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Uniform Shop   
 

Thursday 7th December 
8:45-9:45am 

 

Monday 11th December 
2:45-3:45pm 

Diary Dates 

 

Thursday 30th November 
8:00am Chess Club in Library 
Combined Christmas Service  
11:20am Thank You Morning Tea for Volunteers and Scripture Teachers 

 

Friday 1st December 
Band instruments return for all bands except Training Band 
9:30am Year 3-6 Presentation Day 

 

Monday 4th December 
2:15pm Year 3-4 Dance Expo 
Year 5 Great Aussie Bush Camp 

 

Tuesday 5th December 
Year 5 Great Aussie Bush Camp 
Training Band Instrument return after Year 1-2 assembly 
Balgowlah Boys, Mackellar & Cromer Campus Orientation days—Year 6 
Year 1-2 Presentation Day Assembly 

 

Wednesday 6th December 
9:30am Kindergarten Graduation Assembly 
Year 5 Great Aussie Bush Camp 
 

Chook Roster 
 

Saturday 2nd December 
McIntyre family 

 

Sunday 3rd December 
Dunan-Hale family 

‘BounceBack’ Program 

What can you do to help your child if they are bullied and to encourage them not to                           

bully others? 

Respond calmly if you think your child is being bullied. Talk to them about what is happening. Listen 

to the whole story before responding or asking questions. Ask how they would like you to help. One 

of their fears will be that you might over-react and make things worse.                                                         

Discuss with them what they could do, e.g:  

 avoid high-risk areas and not respond to nasty text messages etc. 

 Say ‘leave me alone’ in a calm voice and leave the situation (rather than yelling or responding 

in an upset or emotional way) 

 Talk to their friends about what’s happening and ask for help 

 Speak to a teacher and ask for support to solve the problem. 

House Captain Nominees: 

Hunter Boys: Nick Stacker, Robert King, Aiden Morton, Oliver Mann, Beau Kelley, Roland Vinogradov 

 

Hunter Girls: Soleil Mulqueeny, Bonny Adams, Sophie Kassel, Ruby Pepar, Evie Barrett, Stella Raward,                   
Ellen Watson, Amelia Crouch, Baylee Coe, Amelia Abbott. 
Phillip Boys: Zane Glance, Dylan Swanson, Augie Elderkin, Peter Twidell. 

Phillip Girls: Amelie Adams, Isla Wickham, Libby Singleton, Talita Valu Latu, Carys Thomas-Donnell,                    
Imogen Brown, Niamh Moore, Abbey McPherson 
Bligh Boys: Luke Thompson, James Linfield, Oliver Ferguson, Zach Jonson, Miles Morton 
Bligh Girls: Skyler Foster, Lara Buchanan, Sydney Moss, Indi Wildash, Lola Pedretti, Havana Buckley. 
King Boys: Jacob Matthews, Joel Murray, Louis Stelzer, Luke Black, Tyson Dagenais, Will Vanover,                 
Matthew Johnson 
King Girls: Taylor Hodgson, Mia Starling, Clara Wall, Ava Nicholson, Cassaya Dayeian 
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School Spectacular 2017 
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Kitchen Garden 

This week in the Kitchen Garden… 
 

Have you been down to the garden recently? Partly due to the scraps that each class collects from fruit break, 
Year 4 has  been making fantastic compost and the garden is growing well. There are capsicum, eggplant, figs, 

corn, cucumbers, olives, zucchini, silverbeet, lettuce and loads of herbs!! These last two weeks, Year 4 has been 
doing art work for the garden and painting signs. We've also harvested the potatoes, and next week we'll be 

tasting fried potatoes! 
 

Year 2 students are coming back to the garden next week to harvest their climbing beans which are growing well 
and to check on their sunflowers that are just starting to flower. Some of them are now almost 2 metres tall! 
We'll also be learning about the water cycle. 
 

With the help of some wonderful mums and one grandmother, Kindy planted the flowers and herbs into the pots 
and gumboots in the K-2 Literacy & Numeracy Area last week. They have been doing a wonderful job looking 
after them and soon that area will be full of colour and scent. We can always add more so if you have old          
kid-sized gumboots, just drop them off at the shed. Thanks also to my mum who sewed all the flags together to 

make the colourful bunting.  
 

Special thanks to all the fantastic garden volunteers who help aerate the compost by turning it and also             
water the garden, especially important in this hot weather. If you can help by joining the roster over summer 
please contact me angie.penn@unswalumni.com. If we have enough helpers you'll only be rostered on once or 

twice over summer. 
 
Thanks, Angie and Beth 

Band News 

BAND CONCERT TUESDAY 28 NOVEMBER 
Congratulations to all four Manly West Bands and Penny for your outstanding performances last night. The                
quality of music was superb and greatly enjoyed by families, friends, teachers and peers. To the outgoing                
Performance Band, we wish you well in your future musical endeavours. The Manly West program has given you 
a great foundation. Well done to the Band Captains for outstanding speeches. Thanks to Penny and all of the      
tutors, the Band Committee, the staff at Manly West and to parents for working together to make this year a 

very successful one for our bands. 

 
NORTHERN BEACHES SYMPHONIC WINDS CONCERT, INTERMEDIATE BAND, THURSDAY 30                  
NOVEMBER, 6.30PM 
A reminder to Intermediate Band that you have your final performance tomorrow evening at Pittwater High. 
Please wear full Band Uniform and arrive no later than 6.30pm. Please make sure you give some great cheers for 
Penny as she conducts her own band – The Northern Beaches Symphonic Winds Ensemble. 

 
FINAL BAND PERFORMANCES: FRIDAY 1 DECEMBER AND TUESDAY 5 DECEMBER 
Performance Band will perform for the last time together at the 3-6 Assembly on Friday and Training Band on 
Tuesday at the 1-2 Assembly.  
 
INSTRUMENT RETURN: FRIDAY 1 DECEMBER AND TUESDAY 5 DECEMBER 
All Bands with the exception of Training Band should return any hired instruments to the hall after the 3-6                

Assembly on Friday. Training Band should return their instruments and books on Tuesday after the 1-2                    

Assembly. Can parents please make sure that all reeds, cork grease and anything of a personal nature be                
removed from the instrument cases and that any cleaning clothes be washed before returning the instruments. 
 

School Spectacular participants: Emily Alver, Alyssa Aulburn, Charlotte Blenkhorn, Emily Braines,                

Erykah Campbell, Coco Conway, Casaya Dayeian, Zane Glance, Emily Grimes, Sophia Hearty,                                     

Ruby-Rose Hemingway-Gordon, Eabha Lloyd, Summer Lockwood, Emily Manahan, Emita McCarthy,                             

Chloe Mobilia, Sydney Moss, Ava Nicolson, Lola Pedretti, Tara Smith, Georgia Spill, Mia Starling and                         

Marla Washbourne. 
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Canteen News 
 

We’re hiring!! 

 
Manly West P&C runs a thriving, busy canteen service that is run by a combination of paid and 
volunteer helpers. 
 
We have some paid positions becoming available in the canteen in 2018, including Canteen Manager, Canteen 
Co-Manager and Canteen Assistant roles. Details about the positions can be found at 
www.manlywestpandc.org.au or by emailing admin@manlywestpandc.org.au. 

 
Farewell to Rachel  - After two successful years in the canteen it is time for Rachel to hang up her apron and 
pass the oven gloves onto someone else. Manly West P&C would very much like to thank Rachel for the                   
significant contribution she has made to our school community during her time as Canteen Manager. We wish 
her well in her future endeavours. 
 

Price changes  - there have been some price changes to the frozen ice blocks sold at lunchtimes, as follows: 

Quelches – 50 cents 
Juicies - $1.50 
Icy twists - $2.00 
Calippos - $2.00 
 
Canteen roster for Term 4 2017, week 9 

 
The Manly West canteen relies on volunteers from the school community. If you have a few spare hours please 
consider volunteering your time. Working in the canteen is great fun and an easy way to contribute to our 
school community. 
 
Monday 4th December Tuesday 5th December Wednesday 6th December 
Daryl McClean AM  Nicola Bird AM   Glenys Motler AM  

Sarah Beacham AM  Lyn Martin AM   Gina Moore AM 
Denise Imwold PM  Daniella Oerlemans PM  Meagan Packer PM   
Sharon Newman PM  Tanya Fenn PM   VACANCY PM 

  Jenny Dean PM   
 
Thursday 7th December  Friday 8th December 
Lara Dunford AM   Ian&Larissa AM 

Lana Squires AM   Tereza Cizek AM 
Heather Robertson PM   Melina Rohan AM 
Michael Egan PM      Tanya Zeravica PM 

   Kate Mooney PM       
  

The AM shift runs from 9.30am-12pm, and the PM shift from 12-2pm. 
 

If you’d like to fill a vacancy, please email mwcanteen1@gmail.com, call Rachel or Shona on 9948 2257 or 
come and see us.  
 

You can also sign up for shifts using SignUp Genius. Here's how it works:  
1. Click this link to go to our invitation page on SignUp.com:  http://signup.com/go/cjyYsJB 
2. Enter your email address: (You will NOT need to register an account on SignUp.com)  

3. Sign up! Choose your spots - SignUp.com will send you an automated confirmation and reminders.  
 

We look forward to seeing you soon! 

FOR SALE 
Queenwood School for Girls (Balmoral) uniforms & accessories – pre loved in very good/excellent                              
condition –  
7 X summer uniforms, 3 X winter skirts, 6 X winter shirts, 3 X jumpers, 4 X sport polo, rain jacket, track suit 

jacket, soccer shirt, sports caps, scarf, catsuit (water polo), ties, backpack. Mostly size 10 plus a few size 12.  
Reasonably priced or make an offer for the lot. 
For further information & price list please email ozmaybah@outlook.com  

PIANO CONCERT 

A reminder that the Piano Concert for Lyn and Geoff Cumming’s piano  

student is  on Thursday, 7th December at 4:00pm in the school hall. 

http://www.manlywestpandc.org.au
mailto:admin@manlywestpandc.org.au
mailto:mwcanteen1@gmail.com
mailto:ozmaybah@outlook.com
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Manly West Before & After School Care   

Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
We are very proud of the service we provide at Manly West BASC and we hope your children have enjoyed their 
time with us this year. Our program aims to provide fun and challenging activities including art, sport, music, 

science, craft, games, drama, cooking and technology. Children have also had opportunities to participate in     
externally provided incursion activities such as Bootcamp, making Billy carts, 3D printing and coding, cartooning 
workshops and orienteering. 
 
For the last 4 years, we have been able to provide high quality care without increasing our fees, however, to 
meet costs, an increase in session fees is necessary in 2018. Even after these increases, it is worth noting that 

Manly West BASC is still cheaper than many similar services in the area. 
In 2018: BSC sessions (2hrs) will increase by 0.50c to $12.00   
  ASC sessions (3hrs) will increase 90c to $19.40 

 
Please contact me if you have any queries. 
 

Kind regards 
 

Sarah Peters 
Nominated Supervisor 
Manly West BASC 
9948 8113 
 
 
 

MANLY WEST BASC 

END OF YEAR CELEBRATION 

We would like to invite our BASC families to an End of Year BBQ & Inflatable Extravaganza on Tuesday 12 th 

December. 

If your BASC child is not booked in on that day, they are welcome to attend from 

 3:45pm – 6:00pm if accompanied by an adult. 

For catering purposes, please RSVP (by email) by Dec 5 for extra children attending. 

admin@mwbasc.com.au      

CENTRE NEWS  
Our Incursion/Enrichment Program continues this week.  As a reminder, if at all possible, we would ask                   
parents to collect their children after 5:30pm on the relevant day.   
  W/C 27/11  (Week 8)   W/C 4/12  (Week 9) 
K-2  Thursday – FitKids    Monday – Boot Camp 
Club 3/4 Tuesday – Billy Carts    Thursday – Boot Camp  
5/6 Club Wednesday – FitKids    Wednesday – FitKids 
 
Reports from our Room Leaders about some of the other activities this week –  

 Lauren K-2 room:  Inside we are researching our favourite animals on the Ipads, having a talent show, 
finding creatures around Manly West with Ipads and creating new skipping songs.  Outdoors we have free 
play all week! 

 Felix 3/4 club:  This week 3/4 is getting into the Christmas spirit by creating an exclusive BASC Advent 
Calendar!!  We will also be making some Christmas themed  3-D paper spirals.  In outside activities we 
will be letting some children take charge and run some group games as well as playing cops and robbers 
and bin ball. 

 Annette 5/6 room:  As we count down to the end of the year and the long holiday break, we will take time 
out to make friendship bracelets to pass on to our mates as a reminder of our friendship.  We’ll use                   
metallic markers on black paper and cook rice bubble bars.  Outside we’ll play classic catches and ball 
games. 

You can look at the full list of programmed activities and our menus displayed in each room! 

 

REMEMBER -  YOUR BOOKING FOR 2018 IS NOT CONFIRMED UNTIL: 

 You have paid your account IN FULL  

 You have signed up to IPAY Direct Debit  

If you have not received your account or email with IPAY instructions, please contact us at                                   

admin@mwbasc.com.au as soon as possible. 

mailto:admin@mwbasc.com.au
mailto:admin@mwbasc.com.au
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